
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 3, 2020  

 

Present:   Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on Monday August 10th, 2020. 

 

The town offices are now open with normal business hours.  For the safety of our customers and 

our employees, we are following public health guidelines for social distancing remaining 6 feet 

apart and customers must wear face masks.  Upon entering the building, please make sure you 

have your mask on and use the hand sanitizer that is provided.  (masks will be provided if you 

forget yours) The restrooms will be closed to the public. 

The State will provide all the PPE for the September Primary and the November Election. 

Jennifer was able to start purchasing items for the town emergency food bank.  

The town was notified of a pending tower application on Route 3 in Twin Mountain. 

The board approved a building permit for Christopher Labosky and Jennifer Downing for a new 

deck and a storage shed on Map 221, Lot 1.  229 Lafayette Road. 

MS. CONNORS SPOKE WITH Maggie Steir in regard to possible grants for the Crane Hill 

Bridge Project.  Ms. Steir will be in the area and will do a site visit to the bridge this weekend. It 

is too late for the LCHIP grant but perhaps the Moose Grant which is a maximum award of 

$10,000. 

Jennifer advised the board of the Highway Block award from NH DOT for the 2020-21 fiscal 

year.  Money is down as expected from the previous year. 

The board acted on a welfare request. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of July 27th, 2020 seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday August 17th, at 5:00pm at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social distancing 

and face masks appreciated. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


